Miller Grove School Board

Regular Meeting

April 18, 2011
The Miller Grove School Board met in a Regular session with the following members present:

Eric Mabe




Lewis Russell




Brian Lennon




Blake Smith




Jim Potts




Jason Back
Members Absent:   Doug Hall
Others in attendance:  Steve Johnson, Kim Irby, Linda Bailey, and Brandon Darrow.  Wanda Parrish and Brian Thomas were also in attendance.
The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. 

Public Forum:  None  
Approve previous meeting minutes:  
A motion was made by Brian Lennon and seconded by Jim Potts to approve the minutes of the March 21, 28, and April 9, 2011 meetings.  The motion carried unanimously. 

Payment of the bills:

A motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Jason Back to pay the bills.  The motion carried unanimously.

Fire department car show:

Brian Thomas, representing the fire department, made a request to use the school parking lot, and new gym concession and restroom areas for the annual car show.  A motion was made by Jim Potts and seconded by Brian Lennon to allow the Miller Grove Volunteer Fire Department to hold their annual car show at the school on April 30, 2011.  The motion carried unanimously.

FFA banquet:

A motion was made by Brian Lennon and seconded by Jim Potts to allow the AG Dept. to have their FFA banquet in the new gym April 21, 2011.  The motion carried unanimously. 

2011-2012 School Calendar:

A motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Brian Lennon to accept the proposed calendar for the 2011-2012 school year.  The motion carried unanimously.

Executive session was not needed.

A motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Blake Smith to accept the resignation of Vicki Weaver as of the end of the current school year.  The motion carried unanimously.

A motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Jason Back to accept the resignation of Larry Slatter as of the end of the current school year.  The motion carried unanimously.

The Board wanted Mr. Johnson to get the school’s house vacated as soon as possible to get it ready for the new coach.

Administrative Reports:

Superintendent—Mr. Johnson advised the Board of different finance losses to schools being discussed in the legislature.

Principal’s Reports:

Mrs. Bailey reported that elementary enrollment was 119.
Mrs. Irby reported that secondary enrollment was 131.
Athletic Director Report:

None
At 7:07 p.m. a motion was made by Jim Potts and seconded by Lewis Russell to adjourn.  The motion carried unanimously.

_______________________

_________________________

President



Secretary
